
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the OLIVENHAIN MUNICIPAL WATER 
DISTRICT will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, July 16, 2025, at 5:30 P.M. to 
consider a report on Public Health Goals (PHGs) as they relate to water quality reporting 
by the District. 
 
DESCRIPTION OF REPORT 
 
 Olivenhain Municipal Water District prepared a report comparing drinking water 
quality for the Calendar Years 2022-2024 with public health goals (PHGs) adopted by 
California Environmental Protection Agency’s Office of Environmental Health Hazard 
Assessment and with maximum contaminant level goals (MCLGs) adopted by the United 
States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA). PHGs and MCLGs are not enforceable 
standards and no action to meet them is mandated. The District’s water system complies 
with all of the health-based drinking water standards and maximum contaminant levels 
(MCLs) required by the California State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) 
Division of Drinking Water (DDW) and the USEPA. No additional actions are required. 
 
 Anyone interested is invited to attend this meeting or contact the District verbally or 
in writing prior to the hearing date.  The report is available for review at the District Office.  
All comments or inquiries should be directed to the OLIVENHAIN MUNICIPAL WATER 
DISTRICT, 1966 Olivenhain Road, Encinitas, California 92024, (760) 753-6466, Attn: 
Kimberly Thorner, General Manager. 
 
 
DATED:  July 2, 2025 
 
 
 
 
 
KIMBERLY THORNER 
General Manager  
Olivenhain Municipal Water District 
 



 
  
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the OLIVENHAIN MUNICIPAL WATER 
DISTRICT (DISTRICT) will hold a Public Hearing Wednesday, July 16, 2025 at 5:30 P.M. 
to consider modifications to the District’s existing Water Capacity fees. The Public Hearing 
will be held at the District Office: 1966 Olivenhain Road, Encinitas, CA 92024 - Telephone: 
(760) 753-6466. 
 
DESCRIPTION OF PROJECT: 
 
 A Notice of Exemption is prepared to be filed under the Environmental Quality Act 
as amended in accordance with the State of California Public Resources Code Section 
21080.  Government Code Section 66018 was enacted in 1990 requiring a public hearing 
to be held at which the public may make written or oral presentations prior to adopting or 
increasing fees other than rates or charges for water services and to review certain 
information as required by Government Code Section 66013 et seq. 
 
 Anyone interested is invited to attend this hearing or contact the District verbally or 
in writing prior to the hearing date.  All comments or inquiries should be directed to the 
OLIVENHAIN MUNICIPAL WATER DISTRICT, at 1966 Olivenhain Road, Encinitas, CA 
92024, (760) 753-6466, Attention: Board Secretary at skaufmann@olivenhain.com. 
 
Dated:  July 2, 2025 and July 9, 2025 
 
 
 
KIMBERLY A. THORNER 
General Manager 
Olivenhain Municipal Water District 
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